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ACP-2018-55 Bristol Airport FASI-South Airspace Change Proposal 
 
 
 
Dear Bristol Airport,  
 
Please note the following which is relevant to the airspace change proposal that you 
commenced by virtue of your DAP 1916 dated 9th August 2018. 
 
Airspace change decisions and airspace modernisation 
 
The Government’s Air Navigation Directions require the CAA to make airspace change 
decisions in accordance with our strategy and plan. In December 2018 we published the 
Airspace Modernisation Strategy (AMS(CAP 1711)), that superseded and replaced the 
Future Airspace Strategy.  
 
The CAA’s Airspace Modernisation Strategy and the Masterplan that NERL has been 
commissioned (jointly by the CAA and the Department for Transport) to produce will affect 
your proposed airspace change and any decision on it.  
 
The on-going Masterplan process has identified your airspace change proposal as 
strategically important for modernisation of the airspace within the area covered by the plan.  
 
Design Principles 
 
Stage 1B of the CAP 1616 process requires sponsors to develop Design Principles. 
Paragraph 108 states that the principles must “encompass the safety, environmental and 
operational criteria and the strategic policy objectives that the change sponsor seeks to 
achieve in developing the airspace change proposal” and must “take account of government 
policy.” Paragraph 109 states that Design Principles must be “drawn up through discussion 
between the change sponsor and affected stakeholders at this early stage in the process” 
(with examples as to which local stakeholders may be relevant). 
 
In developing your Design Principles, it is important that: 
 

1. The impact of the AMS and the Masterplan work on your proposed change is 
included; and 

2. Your stakeholders are made aware of the way in which the AMS is reflected in your 
Design Principles, and that this is of particular importance to your airspace change 
proposal. 

 
 
Because of the CAA’s AMS and the co-sponsored Masterplan work, the CAA is therefore 
advising you that it will expect to see the following concepts reflected and adopted in your 
Design Principles. 
 
Subject to the overriding design principle of maintaining a high standard of safety, the 
highest priority principle of this airspace change that cannot be discounted is that it accords 
with the CAA’s published Airspace Modernisation Strategy (CAP 1711) and any current or 
future plans associated with it. 






